
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

February 10, 2015 
 
Attendees: 
Debbie Hardesty*  Laurie Harrell*  Tammi Rhoads* 
Sam Miller*   Alicia Beach*   Jenny Fernandez* 
Frank Jurney*   Linda Alexander*  Lory Chrane* 
Natalie Dobry*  Ellen Hicks*   Carolyn Kruza* 
Ruth Wenzel*   Joe Reshetar*   Kim Braithwaite* 
Lara Lawson*   Rachelle Shendow*  Carol Marshall 
Ted Schulhof 
  
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6pm. 
 
The minutes from the January 13th, 2015, meeting was available for review.  Motion was made by Linda 
Alexander to accept the minutes as provided.  Sam Miller seconded the motion.  All members voted in 
favor of accepting the minutes as submitted.  
 
Tammi Rhoads presented the Treasurer’s report in Karen’s absence.  The account balance is $ 35,132.60 
($ 27,154.01 sports; $ 2,920.79 scholarships; $ 5,057.80 capital improvements).  Tammi Rhoads made a 
motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Jenny Fernandez seconded the motion.  All members voted to 
accept the Treasurer’s report.   
 

Committee Reports: 
 
Bluegrass: 
Frank spoke about the upcoming concert, February 14th, III Tyme Out, a very popular band. He will be 
sending out a news release Thursday or Friday.  Frank has had tremendous response already with season 
ticket renewals for the 2015-2016 Bluegrass Series.  This Saturday baseball & Coach Novick will be doing 
the raffle; and Laurie will organize the concessions. 
 
We are losing a Bluegrass Sponsor this year … Jim Stutzman has been a valued sponsor and Bluegrass fan 
for about 15 years.  Thank you Jim! 
 
Returning Season Ticket Holder sales begin in February … The next concert is Saturday, February 14th, 
2015.  
 
Scholarship: 
Stacy Sefton is the committee chair.  Scholarship applications are in the Spring – to be eligible for EAA 
scholarships, one parent/guardian must be a paid member of the EAA and volunteered in the concession 
stand (there are sign-up sheets in the concession stand). 
 
Stacy has requested a list of concession workers … if you have coordinated concession stand workers, 
please touch base with Stacy.  Scholarship packets have been distributed by Bonnie Broy.  If you are 
interested in being on the Scholarship committee, please contact Stacy Sefton or Debbie Hardesty. 
 
 



Concessions: 
Stephanie Dulaney is coordinated the Wizards game concession workers.  What a tremendous turnout.  
We made over $ 2,000.00 in concessions.  Thank you for all the volunteers! 
 

 Ellen Hicks will coordinate Varsity Softball concessions;  Ellen will look for a JV parent to 
coordinate JV Softball concessions. 

 Paula Shipman will coordinate Girls Soccer concessions; Laurie Harrell will set up. 
 We will talk to Coach House about Boys Soccer concessions. 
 We will talk to Coach Novick about Baseball concessions. 

 
Apparel:   
Debbie Hardesty & Lory Chrane will sell apparel at the Bluegrass concert this Saturday, February 14th. 
 
Old Business: 
None. 
 
New Business: 
Ted Schulhof, the girl’s tennis coach @ CCHS, has come asking for help to purchase 15 girls tennis 
uniforms.  He has submitted 3 quotes.  Laurie Harrell motioned to give girls tennis up to $ 1,300.00 for 
new girls tennis uniforms; motion was seconded by Frank Jurney; all voted in favor. 
 
There was discussion regarding purchasing safes for the concession stands.  Frank Jurney motioned to 
purchase 2 new safes, up to $ 1,000.00 for two; Ellen Hicks seconded the motioned; all voted in favor. 
 
Mark your calendars … softball Play for a Cure game will be on Thursday, April 30th against Manassas 
Park … Debbie will throw out the first pitch. 
 
Rachelle read a note from Amy Lowell, the CCEF Executive Director … Amy personally donated $ 100.00 
to the EAA.  Thanks Amy! 
 
Linda Alexander thanked the EAA for the new wrestling uniforms this year .. the wrestlers looked great 
and loved having 2 uniforms to wrestle in to represent CCHS.  Good luck to the wrestlers who will be 
wrestling this Friday & Saturday @ the Regional Wrestling meet! 
 
With no further business Frank Jurney motioned for the meeting to be adjourned; motion was seconded 
by Laurie Harrell.  Meeting adjourned.  
 
The next meeting will be:   
 

Tuesday, March 10th, 2015 at 6pm  

 


